## **Minutes**

## April 23rdth, 2018

A special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Greenwich was held on April 23rd, 2018 in the Board Room of the Community Center at 6 Academy Street in the Village of Greenwich. Present were Mayor Fuller and Trustees Brown, Edsforth, and Robinson. Trustee Vandewater was absent. Mayor Fuller opened the meeting at 6:36 PM.

The budget workshop began with Public Comment by Mr. Steve Dalton expressing concern over the impact of the proposed budget on village taxes.

The budget workshop continued with discussion of health insurance renewal options with 2018 rates. Discussion was tabled pending further information. The next Budget Workshop will be April  $30^{\rm th}$  at 6:30pm in the Community Room at 6 Academy St.

A motion to adopt Resolution No.19 of 2018 Approval of \$131,998.89 from DPW Capital Equipment Reserve for Western Star Dump Truck/Sander/Plow Expenditure subject to permissive referendum was made by Trustee Brown, seconded by Trustee Edsforth and carried by all.

The Meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm on a motion from Trustee Brown, seconded by Trustee Edsforth, and carried by all.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jane Dowling